January 11, 2020

## **BETHANIA COVID-19 OUTBREAK UPDATE**

Dear Residents and Families:

We are deeply saddened to announce that 4 Residents in the COVID Care and Recovery Room have passed away since January 2nd. Our staff extend our most sincere condolences and prayers to the family for their loss.

Since January 2<sup>nd</sup>, we are grateful to report that 3 Residents from 300 Wing have recovered and have returned to their rooms. At present, there are 7 Residents in the COVID Care and Recovery Room.

On January 9<sup>th</sup>, we retested 7 Residents on 300 Wing and 2 Residents from other Wings because of the presence of one or more symptoms. Yesterday we received 5 negative and 1 positive test result and 3 are still pending. The Resident from 300 Wing who tested positive has been moved to the COVID Care and Recovery Room.

We will continue close monitoring all Residents and if any develop symptoms, we will immediately test them for COVID-19.

There are no staff positive cases or outstanding COVID tests.

I will update you as new information becomes available.

If you have any questions on the above, please email Jack Friesen, Resident Care Manager, <a href="mailto:Jack.Friesen@bethania.ca">Jack.Friesen@bethania.ca</a> or Doris Furtado, Director of Care, <a href="mailto:Doris.Furtado@bethania.ca">Doris.Furtado@bethania.ca</a>

Please keep our Residents and Staff in your prayers.

Sincerely,

Gary J. Ledoux, CEO, Bethania Group